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	THE VENTURING NOMINATIONS ARE DUE BY OCTOBER 1st...If your Crew or Ship did not receive a packet please respond to this email and I will send them to you ASAP. The awards dinner will be held on Saturday, October 29, 2011.  This is also the annual meeting for the Venturing Officers Association, our council’s youth operating committee.  At the annual meeting, the officers for the next year are chosen.  The only requirements to run are: you must be a registered Venturer in the Simon Kenton Council, you must be under 21 the entire term of office, and you must be present at the meeting to state your intentions to run.  Any crew registered in the council’s youth may vote for the officers.  It is important to have your crew represented.

Keep in mind; many of these awards are not awarded because no nomination is made.  No nomination is too small to be considered, so please take the time to fill out each nomination form (each crew should have at least one person worthy of at least one award.)  Also keep in mind, many awards can have multiple recipients, as well as one recipient can receive more than one award. 

Please be sure to pay attention to signatures required, and the October 1st deadline.   Late applications will not be considered. We need to make sure we have them in so that the engraving can be completed.

	

	VENTURING ROUNDTABLE IN SEPTEMBER IS SCHEDULED FOR SEPTEMBER 11th DUE TO THE HOLIDAY WEEKEND...the second session of the ILSC for youth will be presented and if anyone new wishes to take the training that did not have session one they should contact Ariel Hunt, VP of Administration.

	VENTURING ROUNDTABLE COMMISSIONERS 

If you should have any suggestions or agenda items which you would like to see presented at a future adult or youth roundtable please contact one of the Roundtable Commissioners below:

Rachael White, missabernathy1@yahoo.com

Rebecca Williams, mydivastyle@columbus.rr.com


	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table (VAT)
September 11, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time. Session 2 of the ILSC will be presented for the youth.

	

	Powder Horn Course Directors Conference

September 16-18, 2011

Clare, MI

This training is being offered to full fill the requirements for a course director. Scout Executive approval is needed for this course. Contact Roger Mantony at 816-210-6597 for any questions.

	

	Venturing Fall Fun Rally

September 23-25, 2011

Greater St. Louis Council

High Ridge, Missouri

Join the Greater Saint Louis Area Council Venturing Officers' Association for the 2011 Fall Fun Rally. Around 1000 Venturers and Explorers will be in attendance at the largest annual Venturing event in the country. Over 100 events will span the weekend including Caving, Climbing, Fencing, Volleyball, Talent show, Rendevous Mountain Man Area, Belegarth Medieval Historical Combat Society, Retro 70's Disco Theme. Training Classes, American Indian Village. Military Demonstrations and displays, police Demonstrations, Helicopters and more. Come one out, camp for the weekend and enjoy yourself. Bring your own food, or buy our meal plan. Whatever you do, we guarantee the Fall Fun Rally will be more fun that you can fit into the weekend!!! We're still working out all the details for the weekend, but check out the Fall Fun Rally site from last year for more information.

	

	Area 4 Program Meeting

Saturday, October 1, 2011

Ohio University-Zanesville/Zane State

College Campus Center

1425 Newark Rd, Zanesville, OH

Plan to attend in our 16th Annual Area Conference. The 2011 Conference will highlight the next step in our journey as we support Scouting for the next 100 years. We will be offering a wide variety of training topics to choose from to prepare your Council, District Leaders and Professional Staff for the journey. In addition to our training sessions, Council Commissioners, Presidents and Finance Officers will hold their meeting’s at this time. This is a unique opportunity to share ideas, as well as to have time to network with other Scouters in our area that share the same Scouting objectives and goals in serving America‘s youth. Registration will be available soon.

	

	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table (VAT)
October 2, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.

	

	Smiley

October 14-16, 2011

Samoset Council

Rhinelander, WI

During the weekend there will be a chance to do Climbing, Zip Line, C.O.P.E. both low and high, Shooting Sports, Mountain Biking, we will also have a Self-Defense demo. All meals will be provided, there will be cabins available for sleeping or one can bring there own tent. Cost for the weekend is $40.00.

	

	Venturing Service Day and Awards Banquet

October 29, 2011

Camp Lazarus

Service, good food, high ropes and low ropes at AEC, elections, adult training and all for only $15 per person. Elect Venturing Officers Association (VOA) officers for 2012 and honor the officers from 2011. A day of fun and fellowship for all with lots of surprises. Registration will be on the skcbsa.org website.

	

	Kodiak X Training

November 4-6, 2011

Frankton, IN

Crossroads of America Council

Kodiak X is the final installment of the 3 parts of the Venturing Nature of Leadership. Completion of Kodiak training is required to attend! No exceptions! In Kodiak X you have opportunities to apply the 5 Commissions presented in Kodiak and be presented the final 2 Commissions in the Kodiak program. In this weekend retreat many challenging activities and games will put your Kodiak leadership skills to the test! Contact Dave Broekers at broekers91@comcast.net for more information.

	Kodiak Course Directors Conference

November 12, 2011

Schiewetz Training Center

Camp Cricket Holler

Dayton, OH

Camp Cricket Holler, north end of Dayton, Ohio, Twenty dollars ($20) per person includes lunch and materials. Put on your calendar. Registration details available mid-July, 2011. Hosted By: Area 6 (Central Region). Contact: Len Roberts

Email: eaglelen47@yahoo.com or by phone at Phone: 937/477-5450.


	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table (VAT)
November 6, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.
VOA Training and Advancement Weekend

November 11-13, 2011

Camp Birch

Tecumseh Council

Camp Birch is located at Yellow Springs, OH. This is a chance for youth and adults to receive their respective trainings. A conservation project along with shooting sports will be offered. Cost for the weekend is $25 which includes meals, camping, training and shooting sports. Registration is open on the Tecumseh Council website. 



	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table (VAT)
January 8, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This will be the first meeting for the VOA in 2012 and they will be planning for the University of Scouting, and skiing in February at Mad River Mountain. This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.

	

	2012 Volunteer Development Training Conference

Florida National High Adventure Sea Base

January 16-21, 2012
Scout leaders will have the opportunity to attend a Philmont-style training conference at the Florida National High Adventure Sea Base the week of January 16-21, 2012. Each conference will be staffed by experienced, informed Scouters. The conference schedule includes ample time to enjoy the mild climate and natural beauty of the Florida Keys. The following conferences are scheduled:  Strictly for Scoutmasters, Strictly for Cubmasters, Advancement Policy and Procedures, Webelos to First Class, Geocache and Scouting, Administration of Venturing. The $350 conference fee includes meals, dormitory housing, and course materials. There is limited space for each conference, so registration will be handled on a first-come, first-served basis. The conference begins with check-in at the Sea Base
on Monday afternoon, January 16, and will conclude with graduation on Friday, January 20. (Housing will be provided until Saturday, January 21.) Wednesday afternoon will be free time to enjoy the local attractions.  No family program will be offered, but spouses are welcome to attend. Register online at the Florida National Sea Base website.

	

	Simon Kenton Council’s University of Scouting
A Salute to Veterans

January 21, 2012

Pickerington North High School

WOW guess who is coming to the University this year???? Well you should definitely come and you will find out! This is a chance to meet with scouters from across the Council and receive training in your program area or just take some courses for fun. There will be a midway area with a climbing wall and lunch from Subway will be furnished. We are also planning on offering four merit badges in addition to Den Chief Training. Plan to attend. Registration form is available on the Council web site at skcbsa.org. Please note Venturing Leaders will be able to take the introductory series of classes and they can receive the Venturing Adult Leader Training. There will also be Venturing Youth classes also. Registration will open at skcbsa.org on October 1, 2011. 

	

	Silver Beaver Presentation

Saturday, February 4, 2012 (Noon)

Location TBD
This is your chance to help honor the new Silver Beaver class of 2011. There is also a limited edition SB patch that will be available only at the luncheon for sale. You must be a Silver Beaver honoree from the past to purchase. Proceeds will go to funding future luncheons. Register online at skcbsa.org.

	

	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table (VAT)
February 5, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.

	Ski Adventure Day for Venturers
February 12, 2012

Mad River Mountain

Bellefontaine, OH

Save 50% off all inclusive process which include lift ticket, lessons, rental, and tubing packages also available. Get your Crew or Ship to attend this fun filled day at one of Ohio’s premiere ski resorts. More information available on the Council website.



	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

March 4, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time.
Maple Syrup Festival

March 3, 2012

March 10, 2012

Camp Lazarus

This is an annual event for Camp Lazarus where they shine in making their own famous maple syrup. Many things to do and Venturers can help at various stations throughout the day.  All you can eat pancakes and much more. More information will be available soon on the Council website.


	

	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

April 1, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.


	National Youth Leadership Training (NYLT) 

March 30-1, 2012

April 13-15, 2012

Camp Lazarus

National Youth Leadership Training is an exciting, action-packed program designed for councils to provide youth members with leadership skills and experience they can use in their home troops, crews and in other situations demanding leadership of self and others. NYLT is a six-day course. Content is delivered in a troop and patrol outdoor setting with an emphasis on immediate application of learning in a fun environment. Interconnecting concepts and work processes are introduced early, built upon, and aided by the use of memory aids, which allows participants to understand and employ the leadership skills much faster. This course is open to Boy Scouts and Venturers. Online registration will be available November, 2011. Cost: $155.00. 

	SEABADGE 2012

April 27 - 29, 2012

Lake James Assembly & Conference Center

Angola, Indiana
Course Director wil be Donald Allen Shields, Commodore Task Force Area 6. This particular Seabadge is very
unique in that we will also be celebrating the 100th anniversary of Sea Scouting in the USA. . .you will not want to miss this one!!! We may very likely have some very special guests in attendance(?). I will be very happy
 to forward you the necessary registration forms (both participants and/or staff). 
Please email your request to wilcoxphoto@frontier.com .

	

	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

May 6, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.

	Canoe Clinic

Camp Lazarus

May 18-20, 2012
These special programs help your Scouts and your leaders develop their flat‑water and canoe trip skills. Instructors are specialists in long canoe trips; many have ACA touring canoe certification. Canoe Clinic programs in the North and at Oyo are designed to help your Scouts be safe, do the job, get ready to go. Spring & Oyo clinics focus on paddling & back-country trekking. Fall clinics focus on paddling & canoe camping. The clinic is run by the Council Canoe Experts. Registration is available on the Council website. Cost: $20 for the North Clinics & $35 for the Oyo Clinic.
Canoe Clinic

Camp Oyo

June 1-3, 2012
These special programs help your Scouts and your leaders develop their flat‑water and canoe trip skills. Instructors are specialists in long canoe trips; many have ACA touring canoe certification. Canoe Clinic programs in the North and at Oyo are designed to help your Scouts be safe, do the job, get ready to go. Spring & Oyo clinics focus on paddling & back-country trekking. Fall clinics focus on paddling & canoe camping. The clinic is run by the Council Canoe Experts. Registration is available on the Council website. Cost: $20 for the North Clinics & $35 for the Oyo Clinic.


	Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

June 3, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time.
National Youth Leadership Training (NYLT) - Nagatamen   
June 10-16, 2012
Camp Oyo

Portsmouth, OH
National Youth Leadership Training is an exciting, action-packed program designed for councils to provide youth members with leadership skills and experience they can use in their home troops, crews and in other situations demanding leadership of self and others. NYLT is a six-day course. Content is delivered in a troop and patrol outdoor setting with an emphasis on immediate application of learning in a fun environment. Interconnecting concepts and work processes are introduced early, built upon, and aided by the use of memory aids, which allows participants to understand and employ the leadership skills much faster. This course is open to Boy Scouts and Venturers. Online registration will be available November, 2011. Cost: $155.00. If you should have any questions contact course Director Scott Simpson at kindredkritters@gmail.com
Michigan International Camporee

July 22-29, 2012

Northwoods Scout Reservation

West Branch, MI

	The Michigan International Camporee is the largest council-run multinational Scouting event in North America. Once every four years, contingents of Scouts and Venturers, both all boys and mixed boys and girls, from over 20 countries, gather for 8 days of international friendship and fellowship at the Chief Okemos Council’s Northwoods Scout Reservation northeast of West Branch MI. Of the 800 youth and adults participating in MIC 2008, 300 were from outside the USA and Canada. The next MIC is scheduled for Sunday, July 22, to Sunday, July 29, 2012, with home stays for international contingents with mid-Michigan families the week before. Youth participants must be under 18 at the time of the event. Crews in Michigan's Lower Peninsula can apply to be host units. Crews in other areas can apply to fill out-of-state slots. Older Venturers can apply to be part of the all-volunteer MIC staff. There is more information at http://mic.chiefokemosbsa.org
National Youth Leadership Training (NYLT) - Eagle feather   
July 22-28, 2012
National Youth Leadership Training is an exciting, action-packed program designed for councils to provide youth members with leadership skills and experience they can use in their home troops, crews and in other situations demanding leadership of self and others. NYLT is a six-day course. Content is delivered in a troop and patrol outdoor setting with an emphasis on immediate application of learning in a fun environment. Interconnecting concepts and work processes are introduced early, built upon, and aided by the use of memory aids, which allows participants to understand and employ the leadership skills much faster. This course is open to Boy Scouts and Venturers. Online registration will be available November, 2011. Cost: $155.00. 


	William. I. Koch International Sea Scout Cup for 2012
California Maritime Academy Vallejo, California USA
July 22-28 2012
Sea Scouts from around the world are heading to the California Maritime Academy in the San Francisco Bay area of California, USA, the host of the Sixth Koch Cup. This event is open to young men and women ages 14 to 21 years of age who are registered as Sea Scouts in the United States or registered in a BSA recognized scouting organization in other countries. Two person teams from the US and around the world will test their sailing skills as they race in Flying Junior (FJ’s) sailboats.  Come join the fun. Scouts will get a chance to complete on the very waters that will be host to the best sailors in the world for the America’s Cup Race in 2013. Prizes will be camaraderie, sportsmanship and of course the winning sailors earn the right to have their names permanently engraved on the finest youth sailing trophy in the world. So if you want adventure and a chance to make history, this is your chance. You can attend this event for one week at a cost of $250.00, which includes your lodging, food, boats, event uniform and everything you need except your transport to the event. Scholarships are available to those teams that can demonstrate economic need. However you must be an expert sailor for this event. Wind conditions and sea conditions can be very tough. For more information contact your Area 4 Commodore Tom Ross at tross@ameritech.net

	

	Sea Scout Rendezvous

Alum Creek State Park

Delaware, Ohio

Group Camping Area

August 3-5, 2012

Do you enjoy sailing, kayaking, canoeing, tubing and just about any other activity that involves water? Then this is for you. Lots of fun water activities and fellowship for all. Mark your calendars now for the date. We will be doing the potluck again for the Saturday evening meal with the event supplying the meat for sandwiches. 
Cost for the weekend is $15. Registration will be available online at skcbsa.org.
Canoe Clinic

Camp Lazarus

September 14-16, 2012
These special programs help your Scouts and your leaders develop their flat‑water and canoe trip skills. Instructors are specialists in long canoe trips; many have ACA touring canoe certification. Canoe Clinic programs in the North and at Oyo are designed to help your Scouts be safe, do the job, get ready to go. Spring & Oyo clinics focus on paddling & back-country trekking. Fall clinics focus on paddling & canoe camping. The clinic is run by the Council Canoe Experts. Registration is available on the Council web site. Cost: $20 for the North Clinics & $35 for the Oyo Clinic.
Venturing Fall Fun Rally

September 21-23, 2012
Greater St. Louis Council

High Ridge, Missouri

Join the Greater Saint Louis Area Council Venturing Officers' Association for the 2012 Fall Fun Rally. Around 1000 Venturers and Explorers will be in attendance at the largest annual Venturing event in the country. Over 100 events will span the weekend including Caving, Climbing, Fencing, Volleyball, Talent show, Rendevous Mountain Man Area, Belegarth Medieval Historical Combat Society, Retro 70's Disco Theme. Training Classes, American Indian Village. Military Demonstrations and displays, police Demonstrations, Helicopters and more. Come one out, camp for the weekend and enjoy yourself. Bring your own food, or buy our meal plan. Whatever you do, we guarantee the Fall Fun Rally will be more fun that you can fit into the weekend!!! We're still working out all the details for the weekend, but check out the Fall Fun Rally site from last year for more information.


	Area 4 Program Meeting

Saturday, October 6, 2012
Ohio University-Zanesville/Zane State

College Campus Center

1425 Newark Rd, Zanesville, OH

Plan to attend our 17th Annual Area Conference. The 2012 Conference date is tentative pending confirmation and will highlight the next step in our journey as we support Scouting for the next 100 years. We will be offering a wide variety of training topics to choose from to prepare your Council, District Leaders and Professional Staff for the journey. In addition to our training sessions, Council Commissioners, Presidents and Finance Officers will hold their meeting’s at this time. This is a unique opportunity to share ideas, as well as to have time to network with other Scouters in our area that share the same Scouting objectives and goals in serving America‘s youth. Registration will be available soon.

	Venturing Service Day and Awards Banquet

October 27, 2012
Camp Lazarus

Service, good food, high ropes and low ropes at AEC, elections, adult training and all for only $15 per person. Elect Venturing Officers Association (VOA) officers for 2013 and honor the officers from 2012. A day of fun and fellowship for all with lots of surprises. Registration will be on the skcbsa.org website.
2013 National Scout Jamboree

July 15-24, 2013

The Summit Bechtel Scout Reserve

West Virginia
Get Ready! The 2013 National Scout Jamboree is coming and it ain't your father's jamboree. We're talking seriously high adventure! Whitewater rafting, zip-lining, rappelling, mountain biking, hiking and more! The Simon Kenton Council will be sending 5 Jamboree Troops. In addition there are 20 adult contingent leader positions and 180 youth slots available. For more information contact Ryan Bertram (ryan.bertram@scouting.org). Many opportunities for Venturer’s to serve on staff. Check out the Summit website just do a google search.


	SKC Venturing Staff Advisor

Brian Logue
Phone:  614-436-7200

Fax:  614-436-7917

brian.logue@scouting.org
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